2nd December 2009

TO ALL TOWN COUNCILS
A Chara,

At the reconvened November Monthly Meeting of Ballina Town Council held on the 1st December, 2009 it was agreed that the following Notice of Motion would be forwarded to all Town Councils for their support:

“That rent supplement should not be paid to tenants of Landlords who are evading taxes by not paying the levy to the Local Authority on their non-residential homes or those who are not registered with the Private Residential Tenancies Board, as is a requirement under the Residential Tenancy Act 2004”.
Cllr Kelly who proposed the Motion requested that the following text be circulated in addition to the Motion.

“The vast majority of these anti-social tenants are receiving rent subsidy but when the injured parties complain they are told that no one knows who the landlord is, as in most instances, these tenants are placed in accommodation through letting agencies, acting on behalf of the landlord.  

There should be no such thing as an “unknown landlord”.  Landlords are obliged to register their property with the PRTB and the L.A. and pay the levies due.  They have a responsibility to deal with tenants who engage in anti-social behaviour.  

My argument is that their tenants are receiving rent subsidy, which in turn goes to the landlord, and this should not be the case where the landlord evades registering his property and paying the taxes due on that property.
People are caught in a situation where they cannot afford to redeem their mortgage or leave an area but find themselves in the intolerable situation of having to put up with constant abuse, intimidation and total lack of consideration from their neighbours, who if receiving rent supplement are only obliged to pay €24 and the rest of their rent is subsidised by the state.  

Most of the landlords are absentee landlords and live elsewhere. They do not have to endure the unacceptable behaviour that decent living people are presently having to endure.

These landlords are lining their pockets at the expense of the state and the good law-abiding people while their tenants are behaving in a dreadful manner.”
Yours sincerely,

Carmel Murphy,

Town Clerk

